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ACLA Board of Directors 

Ellen Mickanin, President    

Priscilla Kisling, Vice President 

Jillian Pollack, Secretary             

Eric Nickerson, Treasurer 

Board Members: 

Jean Doane, Martin Granum, Peggy Luckman, Sam Sheik, Shannon Wilson 

To grow and support a library that serves as a gateway to 

lifelong learning and enrichment for our community, 

bringing people, information and ideas together.  

ACLA Staff 

Terri Palmer, Library Director  

Jesse Castellanos, Assistant Library Director 

Elizabeth Lipes, Circulations Supervisor 

Gregory Garabedian, Office Manager 

Library Assistants:  

Alexander Edwards, Maggie Hannahs, Audrey Ragsdale, Jared Short,      
Karen Turiano, Charles Woods 

IT Specialist: Justin Castellanos 

Our Mission  

Aloha Community Library Association 
PO Box 6561 

Aloha, OR  97007-0561 
info@alohalibrary.org 

 



 

 

A Year of Forward Momentum 

 

Dear Friends, 

As a start–up nonprofit, transitions are  

very familiar to us at the Aloha Commu-

nity Library Association.  Even so, the 

changes we’ve experienced this year 

have been more extensive than usual 

and have allowed us to provide many 

additional services, with remarkable re-

sults. 

July 1, 2016 marked our first day as an    

official member of Washington County  

Cooperative Library Services (WCCLS).  

Renovations to our new space began in 

August 2016, followed by our move and  

re-opening in January 2017. Since open-

ing in our new location, we have system-

atically blown through all of our previous 

records for circulation, patronage, and 

program  attendance. 

We have gained many new friends this year because of our larger location, access to 

the entire WCCLS collection, delivery and drop off of other libraries’ materials at our 

library, and a wider selection of programs for all ages. Through all of the changes, 

the support of our longtime patrons and volunteers has been constant, encouraging 

us to keep our sights set on the future.  As we celebrate our fifth birthday, it remains 

our honor and our privilege to work alongside our neighbors to bring information, 

entertainment, and opportunities for community engagement to the heart of Aloha. 

Thank you for your support! See you in the library! 

 

Ellen Mickanin      Terri Palmer 

ACLA Board President     Library Director 

 



 

 

Growing Our Library 

Circulation: The flow of materials as they move through                                       

our library and beyond. 

Circulation statistics are one way libraries track usage.  

Circulation = items checked out per month + items renewed per month 

Prior to our move, average circulation from July—October 2016 was 2,576 per month. 

In January, our first full month in our new location, circulation was 2,940.                     

By June 2017, circulation had reached 11,588.  

Over 49,000 items circulated during the first six months of 2017. 
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Circulation FY 16-17 (checkouts + renewals)

Patron Visits 

A public library exists to serve patrons.            

Patrons seeking books and movies, new 

knowledge from programs, a place to 

study, volunteer opportunities, and 

more. 

July 2016: 1,187 

January 2017: 1,524 

June 2017: 4,663 

24,692 patrons visited the library   

throughout the year. 

Program Attendance 

Library programs enrich the lives of     

our patrons by bringing new ideas      

and experiences to a safe, welcoming         

location close to home.  

July 2016: 90 

January 2017: 53 

June 20117: 314 

1,324 neighbors attended programs 

throughout the year. 



 

 

Aloha Community Library Assocation 
Fiscal Year Ended 06/30/2017* 

ACLA  

is a non-profit     

library, committed 

to informational 

access and 

cultural 

engagement. 

 

Although the 

majority of funding 

is received from 

WCCLS, 

community 

support is vital to 

our service. 

 

* These are 

preliminary figures 

pending an 

independent audit of     

fiscal year 2017. The 

ACLA fiscal year is 

July 1—June 30. 

Revenue  
Washington County $455,055 
Grants 64,538 
Donations 60,238 
Used Book Sales 14,770 
Overdue Fines & Fees 7,265 

In-kind Donations 5,480 

Total Revenue $607,346 

  
Expenses  
Wages -$213,093 
Building Lease -64,850 
Library Collection & Programs -27,052 
General Expenses -22,382 
Depreciation -15,981 
Utilities & Phone -15,279 
Furniture & Fixtures -12,781 

Technical Equipment & Software -6,357 

Total Expenses -$377,775 

  

Net Increase in Assets $229,571 

  

  

Capital Expenditures  
Leasehold Improvements $151,349 
Technical Equipment & Software 44,776 

Purchase Furniture & Fixtures 6,683 

Total Capital Expenditures $202,808 

  

  

Change in Net Assets  
Net Assets as of June 30, 2016 $190,416 

  
Increase in Cash 33,983 
Purchase of Capital Assets 202,808 

Prepaid Expenses -7,220 

Net Increase $229,571 

  

Net Assets as of June 30, 2017 $419,987 



 

 

Eugene  Allison  

Evette Allison 

Karen Anderson  

Leslie Ashcroft 

Laura Baca  

Stephen Bahnson   

Hal Ballard 

Vicki Barker 

Betty Bartline 

Marie Basta 

Mary Bates 

Beaverton/Hillsboro Republican Women 

Kathryn Best   

Winona & Harry Bodine 

Karen Bolin 

Ethelwyn Bowler 

Darla Bright 

Paul Brodie 

Debbie Brodie 

Lisa Buellesbach 

Dela Burgess  

Jean Butcher 

Eva Calcagno 

Libby & Joe Calhoun  

Susan Caney-Peterson 

Oscar Cardona 

Tammy Czelder 

Ruth Dale 

Jan Dillon 

Jean Doane  

James Doane  

Patricia Dreyer 

Gregory & Jean Dudley 

Don F. Dunbar 

Anne Durbetaki  

Kathy Eichorst  

Lori Emerick  

Julie Carson 

Chris Carvalho 

Jesse Castellanos 

Cedar Mill Community Library 

Inching Chen 

John Chin 

Denise Cline 

Sherrie Cohen  

Jane Coleman 

Diane Collier 

Anne Conley  

Joan Corcoran 

Sally Fabre 

Sharon Fields 

Kathy Fieldstad 

Vicki & J.D. Finster  

Dianna Fitzgerald 

Doug Foran  

Friends of the Hillsboro Public Library 

Friends of the West Slope Comm. Library 

Gregg Geiger 

Claudia Geller 

Chris Girard 

William Girard 

Amy & Keith Grant  

E. David Granum 

Annette & Martin Granum  

Emily Hackett 

Michael Hamilton 

Lynda & Larry Hanson 

Lonnie Hardison  

Marisa Henman  

Celeste Henry 

Nancy Hilbrick 

Lola Hinckley 

Stephen Hoag 

  

  

2016-2017 Donors 
The ACLA gratefully acknowledges the following donors for their 

generous gifts through June 30, 2017.  We treasure all contribu-

tions, great and small. To make a gift, visit us on-line at 

www.alohalibrary.org/donate.  

 

identifies a donor who donated volunteer time last year 

http://www.alohalibrary.org/donate


 

 

 John Sallak  

Paul Sander 

Kathryn Schertz 

Nancy & Paul Sharp 

Sam Sheikh   

Richard Siegel 

Ann Sindelar-Trahin 

Walter Skoczylas 

Boyce & Lori Smith 

Mary Ann Spickler 

Eric Squires  

Laurel Swetnam 

Leon Taylor  

Donna & David Terletzky 

Bharani Thiruvengadam 

Susan Urzaa 

Kristen VanKranenburgh 

John & Valdee Velehradsky 

David & Christine Vernier 

Brian Whitney 

Melinda & Jim Williamson  

Willie Willworth   

Shannon Wilson  

Kathreen Woyak 

Kent Wu  

Ken & Barb Yarnell 

Florence and Claude Zeller   

 

 

Marie & Michael McMillion 

Mary McVicker 

Judith Meneghin 

Ellen Mickanin   

Wes Mickanin   

Sue Monsey 

Eugene Motoyama 

Colleen and David Myers 

Madeleine Nelsen 

Eric Nickerson   

Linda Norberg   

Jacqueline Ortega 

Allen Patershall 

Connie Pattershall 

Schimdt PC 

Cynthia & Leslie Peterson 

Mary Lee Planer 

Jillian Pollack   

Janet Powers Roth 

Judith Prentice 

Naomi Price 

Bruce Richards 

Margery & Richard Rinne 

Cathleen Rosenau 

Kathleen Rost 

Jon Roth 

Steven Roth 

Kristine Roth 

Sharona Hollenbach 

Penelope Hoodenpyle 

Doug & Cheryl Hoy 

Nadine Huey 

Shirley & Floyd Humphreys 

Angela Ingermann 

Ann Jacks 

Susan Jaeger   

Patricia Jeffrey   

Fran Jensen 

Christy Jones   

Dave Jubb 

Julian Kaufman 

Pam Kessinger 

Kathleen Kinslow 

Priscilla Kisling   

Joan Klassen 

Ann Koppy 

Kroger 

Shirley Landels 

Patricia Law 

Karen LeVelle   

Little Lambs, (Kristin Ratten) 

Gingie Liu 

Peggy & Ed Luckman   

Pat Maberry 

Eleanor Maddy 

Edward May 

2016-2017 Donors 

...Thank You 



 

 

 

  

Volunteers 

Our community library association thrives only with the commitment 

of our volunteers! If you are interested in sharing    your time and 

skills, contact gregoryg@alohalibrary.org  or 503-259-0185. 

 

Volunteers have been vital to the success of the Aloha Com-

munity Library Association since our start. When the library 

opened in 2012, one part-time paid volunteer coordinator 

partnered with many volunteers to run the library. They han-

dled everything you might imagine, and more. Even though 

we now enjoy leadership from a fantastic paid staff, our vol-

unteers continue to be an essential part of daily operations.  

Some are visible, helping 

at the circulation desk,     

providing tech assistance, 

serving as Storytime 

Hosts,  and shelving. 

Many more are the un-

sung heroes working     

behind the scenes, per-

forming check in, prepar-

ing materials to be 

checked out, sorting do-

nations and listing books 

for online sales, coordi-

nating book sales, serving 

on the Board of Directors 

and board   committees, 

and more. 

Every day, our dedicated volunteers share their time, skills, 

perspectives, humor, and goodness with us and our patrons. 

They are invaluable. Their impact on our community is huge. 

This year, more than 50       

extraordinary volunteers: 

 Donated over 2,700 

hours of service. 

 Read to over 700 chil-

dren and caregivers at 

storytime. 

 Provided 140 hours of 

Technology Assistance 

to patrons. 

 Helped check in over 

45,000 items. 

 Raised over $14,000 

through online and 

public  book sales. 


